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 CMAC BOARD MEETING MINUTES
Monday, August 19, 2010 at 6PM

Yankee Diner, Renton
Present: Scot Johnston, Jeff Kray, Craig Reininger, Dan Greenshields, Marne Osborne, Duane Stone, and Kris Jarvis
Absent:  Alden Garrett, Sarah Fiskan, Bill Koefoed, Fred Wurden, and Alan Lauba
Ex Officio Members present: Kari Hensien and April Hicks
Approval of minutes from July 12th meeting
Motion made by Craig to accept the minutes as written; seconded by Marne.  Approved.
President’s Report:
Alan is in Saas Fe, but gave Jeff his report: All 3 summer camps went smoothly.  Still working out this year’s coaching; Scott Macartney has taken on the job of CEO for World Cup Dreams (generating money for ski racers on the World Cup level), but will still coach CMAC when he can.  Alan will have a coaches meeting on Nov. 7th; Jeff will attend as a Board representative.

Alan is trying out new video technology that will upload footage to a website where racers can compare their racing to others’.

Terrain Park Policy – Alan will come up with an initial plan which we will discuss at the September meeting.

Jeff’s Report:

Steve will be perusing our insurance and have it paid for this year.

J1/2 party will be hosted by Lindskogs/Stones in Olympia the morning of Sept. 19th; Bielaskis are hosting the J3 party the afternoon of Sept. 19th.

PNSA Fall testing is going to be organized by Dave Meyer and Tami Lyons (SPAC) for Oct. 2nd..
This year’s Reps:

J1/2:  Alden Garrett

J3:  Marne Osborne

J4:  Kathy Lower

J5: Carol Jendrezak
J6:  Angie Sundstrom

Director’s Contract/ Salary/Bonus:  We will need to review, possibly revise, and determine Alan’s contract in March 2011 as it will expire after this ski season.   The maximum bonus is 10% of his salary.  Based on his current contract, Dan moved that Alan earn his full bonus; Seconded by Steve.  Motion passes.  Jeff and Alden will meet with Alan to discuss his annual review of the 2009/10 season.

Crystal Mtn. clean-up went well in July with 40-50 in attendance (not all CMAC participants).

Governance Report – Scot Johnston 
Conflict of Interest forms have been returned to Scot.
Program Administrator Report – Kari Hensien
 The Volunteer Refund checks have been sent out; some families are reconciling.  We are policing the policy on the backside for the first time:  the families who did the buy-out ended up paying more than the families who paid the regular fee and simply didn’t show up to do any work.
Microsoft families can have $17.50/hour donated for every hour they volunteer.

Kari has been working hard on the new website (THANK YOU, KARI!!); the main areas are up and running and she is working on automating the on-line registration process.  The entire brochure is now on-line.  All the terms and policies are now automated, so there is no need to print out any forms:  click to read and click to accept forms.  Kari will pay Apricot (the website company we are using) and be reimbursed.  By using PayPal, we will pay American Express 3.3%; VISA is 2.2% plus a .30 transaction fee.  (The club would absorb $4450 – 7700 in fees.)  The Board liked the idea of paying, but not the method as we don’t want to put the cost on the whole membership.
The race calendar is set and on-line.
Communications Report
Survey Summary – Dan:  Thank you to Dan for the thorough job compiling the results of this year’s survey.  He will draft a paragraph to go on the website showing that we take the results seriously.
Fund for Excellence – Steve/Matt Frey: Fred, Alan, Dan Evans and Steve met and came up with potential ways of how the fund should be used: 
1. Two wireless timing sets

2. Construct podium
3. Trophy case
4. Race day radios
5. Outdoor movie & BBQ
6. Safety nets
7. Side by Side racer comparison software
8. Improved connections at all race wire spots
9. Honorarium to ex-World Cup racers for clinics
10.  Build finish shack
A “How can you help?” card will be sent to CMAC families, along with an update letter/email reminding CMAC families of the purpose, goals, and uses of the FFE.

Sponsorship – Steve:  All of last year’s Corporate Sponsors have been contacted, with new ones being targeted.  And all of last year’s Race Sponsors have committed (except Titus); the Race Sponsorship was raised by $200.

Steve would like to send out a letter or email to CMAC Families asking them for Corporate Sponsor suggestions.
Next  meeting:  Monday, September 20, 2010 at 6 PM at the Yankee Diner.






